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CDWCR seeks to 
improve the lives 
and working 
conditions of 
caregivers and 
domestic workers 
through information, 
counseling, 
organizing, support 
networks, 
educational and 
training programs, 
referrals for legal 
advice and 
temporary 
accommodation.   
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CDWCR is proud to announce 
that the 2010Care-Net 
(Caregivers Network) Project 
will continue in.  This project 
was launched in 2007 through a 
grant from Vancity Credit Union.  
On its fourth year now, the 
Care-Net Project offers a series 
of workshops to help caregivers 
do their jobs well and adapt to 
life in Canada.     2010 Care-Net 
Project is sponsored/funded by 
British Columbia Government 
and Service Employee’s Union 
(BCGEU).  This is the third year 
in a row that BCGEU has 
provided funding for the Care-
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Net Projects.  The following 
eight workshops/trainings of 
the 2010 Care-Net Project 
and will follow the same 
format as the previous years: 
 
March 21: Income Tax 
Workshop 
April 18: Live-in Caregiver 
Program (LCP) - Immigration 
Workshop 
May   23: Child Care Skills 
Training  
June 27: Assertiveness 
Training for Live-in Caregivers 
July 18: Elderly Care Skills 
Training 

Sept. 19: Preparing for 
Permanent Resident Status 
Oct. 24: Financial Literacy 
and Will Preparation  
Nov. 21: Preparing for Life 
after LCP  
 
All workshops will be held at 
the SPEC Building on 2150 
Maple Street and West 6th 
Avenue, Vancouver from 12 
noon to 5:00 PM.  Refer to 
the announcement page for 
additional details.  
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The Vancouver Committee for Domestic 
Workers and Caregivers Rights (CDWCR) 2009 
Care-Net Project concluded in November 2009. 
This project was made possible through funding 
from BCGEU (British Columbia Government and 
Service Employee’s Union), HEU (Hospital 
Employees Union) , HSA (Health Sciences 
Association of BC). The 2009 Care-Net followed 
the same objectives and format as the 2007 and 
2008 Care-Net Project.   The main goal was to 
reach out to newly arrived caregivers under the 
Live-In Caregiver Program (LCP) and 
proactively assist them in adjusting to life in 
Canada. 2009 Care-Net offered nine 
workshops/trainings.  
 
 

 

There were additional trainings added from 
the original Care-Net Project in 2007/2008, 
focused mainly on the specific skill training 
such as childcare and elderly care.  These 
trainings aim to provide skills to LCP 
participants and to give them an overview 
of similar types of work in preparation for 
job careers they may be able to transition 
to after completion of LCP.  Following are 
the highlights of each workshops/training: 
 
February 8, 2009 :  LCP: Problems and 
Solutions. 
 
The 2009 Care-Net Project was launched 
during this workshop.  The workshop was 
opened by Maria Gloria Soriano, one of the 
2008 Care-Net participants.  She shared 
her experiences about attending the Care-
Net workshops and how the knowledge she 
learned helped her deal with every day 
issues she was faced with as a live-in 
caregiver under the LCP.   
 
Chi Lee, Legal Advocate of West Coast 
Domestic Workers’ Association (WCDWA), 
served as a resource speaker. 
Cont. page 2  

Child-care training, one of the workshops 
included in the Care-Net project 2009 
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She provided information on 
LCP and the common issues 
and problems experienced by 
LCP participants.  Most of the 
problems identified relate to 
immigration, employment 
standard and other related 
issues.    
 
April 19, 2009:  Income Tax 
Workshop 

 
This workshop was facilitated 
by Lorina Serafico, Camille 
Villaruz, Lotis Caluza, Marilyn 
Datahan and Judith Diesta, all 
CDWCR volunteer members 
who are well-trained and highly 
familiar with tax information 
about LCP participants.  The 
facilitators helped each of the 
participants to understand and 
prepare their own income tax.  
Important points specific to 
each participant were carefully 
discussed.  The workshop had 
been effective in providing 
basic information for preparing 
income taxes.   
 
May 17: Childcare Training  
 
This was a full-day training 
funded by Health Sciences 
Association (HSA), a take-off 
from 2008’s career training 
program component of Care-
Net Project. Cecilia Tumolva, a 
CDWCR volunteer member and 
BC licensed Early Childhood 
Educator facilitated this 
workshop. During the workshop 
Lily Mira, a member of CDWCR 
also shared her experience in 
childcare and how studying 
Early Childhood Education 
(ECE) had benefited her to do 
her job well.  The  workshop 
was not only to provide 
information about nurturing the 
child by creating a stimulating 
environment that will help the 
child develop physically, 
socially, emotionally and 
mentally or cognitively.  It was 
specifically developed to 
provide an opportunity to 
empower caregivers through 
interactive participation, slides, 

����
���� !��
������������

���
"���
#


 

  

and in-depth discussions about 
the value of the job that 
caregivers do.  Nurturing the 
children we care for has a ripple 
effect of nurturing our community 
as a whole.  The children we care 
for now  will someday be the 
same doctor who will care for our 
sick, the politicians who will make 
important decisions for the well 
being of each and everyone of us, 
the teacher who will teach our 
young, and a lot more.  The 
theme of the workshop was 
“World Peace” because caring for 
the young in its truest sense may 
just be the key to a better world. 
Caregivers and the community 
need to understand the value of 
caring for children.  This kind of 
perception will change the way 
people perceive caregivers and 
will understand that they should 
be recognized for the work they 
do.  Hopefully this will help 
dismantle many of the barriers 
they are faced with.    
 
May 31: Leadership Training  

 
This workshop provided 
caregivers some insights on 
leadership, involvement in 
community and workplace union.  
Holly Page of British Columbia 
Government and Service 
Employee’s Union (BCGEU), the 
main speaker, discussed the 
terms “leader”, “leadership” and 
some qualities of a good leader 
such as the initiative to help, to 
listen and the courage (to speak 
up for one’ rights).  Two of the 
other speakers were old time 
members of CDWCR.  Vivian de 
Guzman is a BCGEU member 
and Newnelyn (Bing) Nabor is an 
HEU union steward.  De Guzman 
and Nabor relate how their 
involvement with CDWCR has 
increased their awareness about 
their rights as workers and the 
importance to fight and advocate 
for workers rights.  The workshop 
inspired the participants to take 
initiative to get more involved and 
become proactive member of the 
community.  “There is a leader in 
all of us and leadership could be  
 

since the launching of the 
Care-Net project. 
This year’s workshop was 
facilitated by highly skilled 
and knowledgeable CDWCR 
volunteer members: Darla 
Tomeldan; Angie Lisao; 
Cherilyn Uy and Judith 
Diesta.   
 
October 18: Will 
Preparation and Insurance 
 
Two resource persons were 
invited during this workshop, 
Mr. Bienvenido A. Cruz Jr. of 
Admiral Insurance Services 
and Lawyer Sergio Cabal.  
Cruz discussed information 
about life insurance: the 
difference between term and 
permanent insurance, period 
of coverage, premiums, death 
benefits, and cash values. He 
emphasized the importance 
of travel insurance for 
Canadian visitors.  
Considering the nature of 
care-giving and domestic 
work, he covered the need for 
critical Illness insurance, to 
cover illnesses such as 
hearth disease, stroke and 
cancer. Cabal on the other 
hand shared his knowledge 
on the importance of will 
preparation.  He mentioned 
that Canadian will is not valid 
in the Philippines, and that 
Filipinos abroad must have 
two separate wills.  He 
stressed the importance to 
assign legal guardian 
children, and to update the 
will when circumstances 
changed.  Cont. page 4  

 

the everyday things that we do 
that make a difference”, was 
the message for the day.   
 
June 28, 2009: Elderly Care 
Training 
 
The workshop was facilitated 
by Michelle Kotowski of the 
Vancouver Second Mile 
Society.  This year’s workshop 
gave opportunity to have a 
broader discussion of the 
different issues around 
supporting elderly people.   
This full-day training was 
funded by HSA. 
 
July 26, 2009: Mental Health 
and Holistic Stress 
Management Workshop 
 
This full-day workshop was 
funded by HSA and was 
facilitated by Martha Ocampo 
of Caregiver Connections 
Education and Support 
Organization (CCESO). This 
workshop focused on holistic 
approach (mind, body, and 
soul) to stress management. 
During the end of workshop 
participants recognized and 
discussed the value of mental 
health to ensure general well-
being.   
 
September 20, 2009: 
Preparing for Permanent 
Residence  
 
This workshop continue to 
help live-in caregivers go over 
the application process step 
by step,  and to get 
clarification on immigration  
requirements, year after year 
 

Speakers of the Will Preparation 
and Insurance Workshop 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

“I’m proud as a CDWCR 
member.” 
 
“Memorable, exciting and a 
fantastic experience.” 
 
……….CDWCR members 
 

CDWCR recognizes even small 
contribution in the organization.  
I am surprised when I heard my 
name called to join the 
organizers.” 
……… Annaliza Villela  

Sing 

…..Games 

……Santa 

….Cake 

…2007 Care-Net participants  
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Congratulations! 
 
CDWCR annual general meeting was held on November 29, 2009.  Julie Diesta, CDWCR coordinator talked about CDWCRs 
activities and highlights last year; while Lorina Serafico, the organization’s treasurer, presented the 2008 – 2009 financial report.  
During the AGM, new members of the steering committee were elected.  The new steering committee members of CDWCR are 
Maribel Aloria, Cenen Bagon, Eliza Cabahug, Julie Diesta, Judith Diesta, Ludy Inting, Angie Lisao, Tonnette Mira, Lorina 
Serafico, Gloria Soriano, Darla Tomeldan, and Cecille Tumolva.  With the leadership of CDWCRs steering committee members 
and continued dedication of volunteers, it is looking forward to carry out all the planned activities slated for 2009-2010 fiscal year.  
CDWCR would like to acknowledge the outgoing steering committee members: Julie Diesta, Lorina Serafico, Judith Diesta, Angie 
Lisao, Ludy Inting, Margie Labastida, Jose Mari Goyoco, Mary Chanini, Cecilia Tumolva, Darla Tomeldan, Cenen Bagon, Albert 
Caliwag and Maribel Aloria, for their contribution to the organization.  CDWCR also recognizes the work and dedication of all 
volunteers that work tirelessly during the CDWCR 2008-2009 fiscal year.   If you are interested in volunteering, CDWCR is 
always looking for volunteers to join its different committees like Newsletter, Education, Fundraising/Social, Finance and Care-
Net Project.  Many volunteers have expressed the valuable skills and experience they gained through volunteering.    
 

  

CDWCR Ends the Year 
with Celebration 
 
CDWCR 17th year Anniversary and 
Christmas celebration was held on 
December 13 , at Victoria Drive 
Community Hall, Vancouver.  It was a 
celebration of fun games, good food, 
dancing and singing.  Families, friends 
and CDWCR supporters made it a very 
special event.  Children and grand 
children of some volunteer members 
entertained guests with songs.  Ujjal 
Dosanjh, MP of Vancouver South and 
Mable Elmore, MLA for Vancouver-
Kensington, supporters of CDWCR also 
joined the celebration.   
 
The very first participants of the Care-Net 
Program 2007 acknowledged CDWCR 
for the work that they do; the benefits 
caregivers gain in attending the Care-Net 
Program; and the value gained in 
volunteer work.   This year’s celebration 
was the biggest so far.  Everyone who 
attended the celebration had a great 
time, including those who came for the 
very first time.  Despite inclement 
weather, people came to enjoy the warm 
celebration.  Families, friends and guests 
felt a strong sense of belonging. 
 
CDWCR would like to thank everyone 
who made the celebration possible, for 
those who donated gifts and food; and 
also those who graced the celebration to 
make it another successful event.  We 
are all looking forward to CDWCR’s 
18th anniversary.   
 

“I am happy to attend with my 
daughters and grand daughter for 
the first time in more than ten 
years.  They all had a good time 
and very memorable. I am proud 
that my daughters experience the 
sincerity of the organization.” 
 ….. CDWCR member 
 

……Singing 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
     
    
    
    
   Membership Form 
        Yes, I want to help the Vancouver Committee for Domestic Workers and Caregivers Rights (CDWCR) 

   Sign me up! I want to become a CDWCR member (membership is $5/year) 

   I would like to make a donation to CDWCR ‘s work.  (Sorry, we are not registered for tax deductible 
donations.) 

    Name:  ______________________________________________________________________ 
    Address:  ____________________________________________________________________ 
    City:  _____________________ Province:  ________________ Postal Code:  ______________ 
 
    Mail to:  CDWCR 2150 Maple Street, Vancouver, BC, Canada V6J 3T2    For inquiries:  (604) 874-0649 

November 29: Life after LCP 
 
This was the last workshop for the Care-Net 
Project 2009, facilitated by Chit Arma, Filipino 
Settlements Worker of the Immigrant Services 
Society of BC (ISS); and Rommel Manikan, 
Settlements Worker of the  Vancouver School 
Board (VSB).  Arma discussed the different ISS 
services available like information on 
immigration, health services, school system, BC 
housing, employment services, financial 
institutions, legal services, transit services, taxes 
and child tax benefits.  Manikan mentioned the 
various VSB services such counseling, 
accreditation, educational programs, bursaries 
and grants.   
 
After completing the LCP new challenges such 
as family reunification, career training, housing, 
and seeking for new employment are some of 
the challenges faced by most caregivers.  In this 
workshop different CDWCR  volunteer members, 
Annaliza Villela, Judith Diesta, and Cora 

CareNet …. continuation page 2 

We wish to thank:  
·  BCGEU (British Columbia Government & Service Employees’ Union) 
·  HEU (Hospital Empoyees’ Union)  
·  HSA (Health Sciences Association of BC) 
·  WCDWA ( West Coast Domestic Workers Association) 
·  Immigration Services Society of BC (ISS) 
·  COPE Local 378  
We also want to acknowledge everyone's effort in putting our newsletter together.  Thank you very much for 
all your contributions….. 




 

  

Domingo (shared by Lorina Serafico, as Cora 
was away in the Philippines) shared their 
experiences about their transition to Canadian 
society. They shared their struggles and 
successes to show what it took to make Canada 
their new home. These stories were stories of 
hope and inspiration.    
 
Care-Net 2009 Program was a success.  
CDWCR acknowledges the support of other 
organizations.  They had no hesitation to provide 
resource people when their expertise was 
needed.  CareNet Program particiapants 
volunteered their time and helped organized 
workshops, networked and reach out to newly 
arrived caregivers to bring them to the 
workshops, and in many cases served as 
facilitators themselves.  The active involvement 
of program participants may be a good indicator 
of the program’s success in empowering its 
participants.  With the continuation of Care-Net in 
2010, CDWCR hopes to achieve the same goals 
and successes, and reach out to more 
caregivers. 
 

Announcements:  
 

2010 CareNet Project 
Workshops  
 
March 21:Income Tax 
Workshop 
April 18 :Live-in Caregiver 
Program (LCP) - 
Immigration Workshop 
May   23: Child Care Skills 
Training  
June27:Assertiveness 
Training for Live-in 
Caregivers 
July 18: Elderly Care Skills 
Training 
Sept. 19:Preparing for 
Permanent Resident Status 
Oct. 24 :Financial Literacy 
and Will Preparation  
Nov. 21 :Preparing for Life 
after LCP  
 
Workshops will be held at 
the SPEC Building on 2150 
Maple Street and West 6th 
Avenue, Vancouver from 12 
Noon to 5:00 PM.  Phone 
Lorina or Julie for details at 
CDWCR (604-874-0649) to 
register. Free Caregiver 
Manual, lunch and 
refreshments.   
 
Other CDWCR 2010 
Activities  
 
April 24: Spring Fundraising 
Dance 
June 27:CDWCR AGM & 
Leadership Training 
Workshop (AM) 
July 1: Canada Day Picnic 
Aug. 22 Summer Get-Away 
Oct. 30: Halloween 
Fundraising Dance 
Dec. 12:CDWCR 18TH 
Anniversary and Christmas 
Celebration 
 
Details to follow. 
 

You are Invited……        

Did you know that the Citizenship and Immigration Canada (CIC) had recently announced the 
following changes to the LCP? 

·  Increase the time allowed to complete the employment requirement from three years 
to four years  

·  Allow an hours-based calculation of the employment requirement based on 
3,900 hours within a minimum of 22 months 

·  Conduct assessment of medical examination at the work permit application stage with 
a long term view and eliminate mandatory medical examination at PR application 
stage  

To learn more about these changes to LCP and how these will affect you, the difference 
between LCP and Temporary Foreign Worker Program, and more, take advantage of the 
opportunity to meet with CIC by attending the Immigration Forum organized by CDWCR 
through its 2010 Care-Net project,  to be held on April 18, 2010 (1 to 4 pm) at SPEC Building, 
2150 Maple Street, Vancouver, BC.   


